
Decorative 
Streetlight Policy
WSDOT



Current Policy

Developer initiates request 
for decorative streetlighting

WSDOT, Duke Energy, and 
the developer work together 

to determine number of 
lights, upfront cost, and 

contract language

Duke Energy generates the 
one-time cost to be paid 

from the developer

Once this is paid WSDOT 
prepares Council Action 

Item

Upon approval by City 
Council the contract is 
routed for signatures 

internally

No direct cost to the city, 
and HOA is billed annually 

for the difference in number 
of streetlights 

Streetlights installed once 
WSDOT issues work order to 
Duke – all utilities must be 

accepted by the city

HOA is billed annually for 
streetlights



Case Study

Vernon Farms 

(Kernersville Road)

Developer reached 

out to city May 23, 

2023 to initiate the 

process. The phase 

of development 

already had home 

built and residents 

living in homes

Developer paid the 

decorative adder 

on 10-23-23

This is the last step the 
city needs to enter 

contract with he 
developer/HOA

WSDOT prepares 

council items – due 

to timing it went 

on the November 

City Council 

Schedule –

Approved 

November 27, 2023

Lights installed 

mid-January 2024

Staff fielded calls 

from residents that 

were concerned 

over when the 

lights would be 

installed



Updates to Policy
Allows staff to enter contract with appropriate parties without 
approval from committee/council

◦ Saves staff around 30-45 days of wait time

◦ Allows developer to pay up front adder before contract 
execution

◦ Allows for a more streamlined process when getting 
contracts executed

◦ Reduces number of calls regarding status of streetlights

◦ Decrease in supply chain issues

Committee/Council will still be notified if it is for an existing 
neighborhood and staff is recommending a decorative contract 



Questions?


